MDOC Committee Meeting   Monday 11th June 2012

The home of David and Jane McCann, Hazel Grove

Minutes
1  Present:
David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, Steve Dempsey, Steve Fellbaum Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang. Peter Lomas. Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.

2  Apologies:, John Britton, Julie Brook, , Matthew Fellbaum, Frank Rose, 

3  Minutes of the last meeting: Having been circulated the minutes were accepted and signed by the chairman.

4  Matters Arising: None

5 Financial Report: The Twin Peak finances are not yet finalized.  We will have made a profit when the accounts are finalized, but this will not include an allowance for the MDOC equipment used for the event.  Our overall financial position is as expected.
6 Review of Twin Peak:  We heard the report from Ian Gilliver, lead planner.

Points for noting:

Especially when there is a remote finish phone/radio contact with assembly must be checked.

The script for the starts was too long. Consideration should be given to silent starts and to ensuring that information is given at the prestart.

Parking: Campervans are a problem for field parking. 

There was a discussion of the possibilities of back-up parking, and a recognition that this will often be difficult and /or expensive to organize.

We thank Mr. Chaplin for his assistance which contributed substantially to the success of the event.

Comments after the event have been very positive.

We thank all those involved in planning and organizing the event.
7 MDOC City of Manchester Event 2014 & SELOC Salford and Manchester Event 2013 

Margaret has made a number of attempts to arrange a meeting and will try and do this for the afternoon of Wednesday June 20th
8 Goyt Valley 27th October 2012  This will now be on the Saturday so as not to clash with the event at Carsington being organized by DVO on the Sunday. There is a possibility of marketing it as a ‘White Peak Weekend’.  The controller for Goyt will be Brian Shaw

The Buxton urban event will not be held that weekend
9 Twin Peak 26th & 27th October 2013  This will be in Macclesfield Forest. Planner and controller are arranged, an organizer is needed. The controller is Ian Cooper, assisted by Eddie Speak.  A N.W. night league event has been arranged which may affect the embargo rules. Sue is to check this with Dick Towler. ( Check done. No restrictions required provided the Night Event is declared in the pre event details)
10 JK 2015  High Dam?  This has been offered and parking arrangements are being discussed.
11 Local Events  Chris Rostron is coordinating the Autumn Series.
12 Complaint concering an injury to a horse during the Countryside Score Event at Wood Lane. 

A copy of the complaint has been sent to BOF.   There is a need to collect clear evidence. Our runners were on a footpath separated from the field by a fence.  Eddie is to produce a map to show where the incident happened and we are to ask runners for information on anything they observed.  (Who will do this?)
13 Development Plan  To next month
14 Stores  The church have managed to solve the drainage problem by installing a pump. 

We have a new start clock and stakes, but there is a problem with the accuracy of the clock. (Eddie).
15 Club Kit  Trevor shared the design format he has produced to be sent to club members asking for replies by the end of June.
16 First Aid Training   We agree to put on a one day (6 hour) course for first aiders to help at local events, run by Derek Allison.  Sue to organize.
17 Adult funding for representative competitions  Our present policy document only covers junior competitions. We recognize that adult  participation in representative competitions has recently become more expensive due to a reduction in the subsidy from English Orienteering.  We will offer a grant of up to £150 per annum towards the expenses of a member who has been selected as a representative at the discretion of the chairman, treasurer and one other committee member.  The junior exceptional performance award is increased to £150.
18 Footpath relay and future  We have two teams for this years race.  We have been asked if we will organize next years race and agree to do this.
19 Blue Sky Meeting NWOA  Sue Birkinshaw, Dave McCann and John Britton hope to attend.
20 Changes in BOF membership fees  To be sent to membership secretary and treasurer for consideration.

21  Publicity and marketing  There have been some changes in the proposal but plans for a course are in hand.
22 Date of the July meeting. Monday July 9th at Poynton Sports Club
